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SUBJECT

Briefing 2015-B0147 Harborview Medical Center Annual Report. 

BACKGROUND

Harborview Medical Center is owned by King County, governed by a board of trustees appointed by the County and managed by the University of Washington. Harborview Medical Center is the only designated Level 1 adult and pediatric trauma and burn center in the state of Washington and serves as the regional trauma and burn referral center for Alaska, Montana and Idaho. 

Harborview Medical Center has a specific mission to care for the community’s most vulnerable patients. According to Harborview’s website, it provided $168 million in charity care in fiscal year 2014. The following groups of patients and programs are given priority for care within the resources available as determined by the Board of Trustees: 
· Persons incarcerated in the King County Jail  
· Mentally ill patients, particularly those treated involuntarily  
· Persons with sexually transmitted diseases  
· Substance abusers  
· Indigents without third-party coverage  
· Non-English-speaking poor  
· Trauma  
· Burn treatment  
· Specialized emergency care  
· Victims of domestic violence  
· Victims of sexual assault 

​​​​Harborview Medical Center was established in 1877 as a six-bed King County Hospital in South Seattle. In 1931, the hospital moved to its present location overlooking Puget Sound and changed its name to Harborview Hospital. Since then, Harborview Medical Center has become a leading medical center and expanded its facilities through voter-approved bond projects and Harborview Medical Center reserve funds. 
2014 Statistics
	​​​Licensed beds  
	413 

	Employees
	4,500

	Physicians 
	1,243

	Admissions 
	17,000

	Emergency Department visits         
	 64,500

	Clinic visits 
	247,350



Operations of the Medical Center

The University of Washington operates Harborview Medical Center (HMC) under a contract entered into by the HMC Board of Trustees and approved by the County Council. The County Council approved a new contract in February that could run as long as 30 years. 

One of the requirements under that contract is for the Board and UW to make an annual report to the County Council regarding operation of HMC. Today’s briefing will consist of two panels containing the President of the Board of Trustees, the Executive Director of the Medical Center and representatives of the organized employees at the Hospital. This will be the first annual report under the new management contract. 

INVITED

· Clayton Lewis, President, Harborview Medical Center Board of Trustees
· Paul Hayes, Executive Director, Harborview Medical Center
· Jane Hopkins, Service Employees International Union Healthcare 1199NW
· Mark Hamilton, Higher Education Coordinator, AFSCME C28/Washington Federation of State Employees
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